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Kamay Ferry Wharves 
Temporary causeway removal and electrical 
connection work - Kurnell  
March 2024  

 
Transport for NSW acknowledges the Gweagal and Bidjigal people as the Traditional Custodians 
of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

This notification provides an update on our key 
upcoming work activities at Kurnell. 

The activities in this notification will take place 
within our normal daytime hours 7am to 6pm, 
Monday to Friday and 8am to 6pm on Saturdays. 

All work activities and dates are subject to weather 
and site conditions.  

Temporary causeway removal 
• From early April, we’ll start work to remove the 

rock material that was used to build the 
temporary causeway.  

• The causeway was built as a temporary 
structure to help construct the wharf. Work in 
this area is complete and it is no longer needed. 

• The temporary steel jetty structure, which 
connects to the causeway, is also being 
removed as part of our general construction 
work.  

You may notice: 

• trucks collecting up to approximately 10 loads 
of rock per day, for around a two-week period 

• trucks driving directly into the construction site 
(they will not queue outside the site, and we 
don’t anticipate any impacts to traffic flow or 
car parking). 

During our work we will: 

• carefully remove each section of the temporary 
causeway and associated material 

• carry out our work in line with the Construction 
Environmental Management Plan and sub-plans 

• carry out routine water quality and noise 
monitoring during removal of the causeway 
rock. 

Electrical connection work  
• As part of our work to connect the wharf to 

permanent power, we will install a new power 
pole from early April. We anticipate this will 
take around one day to complete.  

• From late April, we will then install an aerial 
(overhead) electrical wire across the road near 
the corner of Captain Cook Drive and Prince 
Charles Parade to connect into the new pole. 
We anticipate this work will take around one 
hour to complete. 

• The electrical wire connection work area is 
shown in orange on the map over the page. 

• Within the construction site, we are also 
continuing our work to install underground 
electrical cables to the wharf. 

You may notice: 

• equipment including a bucket truck and support 
vehicle being used during the work 

• safety measures such as signs and traffic 
controls in place for the duration of the 
electrical connection work. 

During our work:  

• we don’t anticipate any impacts to the general 
electricity supply  

• we will manage traffic safety with stop-go 
traffic controls on the corner of Captain Cook 
Drive and Prince Charles Parade 

• we will keep the footpath open to pedestrians  

• we will not impact car parking spaces, the bus 
stop and bus services. 
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Thank you  
We apologise for any inconvenience this work may 
cause and thank you for your patience while we 
complete this important work. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact us 

Please contact the project team if you have any 
questions or would like more information: 

1800 718 556  

Email: kamaywharves@mcdgroup.com  

Website:  nswroads.work/kamayferrywharves 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you 

Kamay Ferry Wharves Project Team  

 

 
 

Map showing approximate location of electrical wire connection work areas 
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